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The Victorian Government welcomes the Commonwealth Government’s impact analysis "Cleaner, 
Cheaper to Run Cars: The Australian New Vehicle Efficiency Standard".  The public release of this 
document represents another important step by the Commonwealth in delivering on its commitment to 
introduce Australia’s New Vehicle Efficiency Standard (NVES). 
 
The NVES is a critical component in Australia’s transition to zero emission vehicles and meeting 
national emissions targets.  A strong NVES is vital to supporting the achievement of Victoria’s own 
emission reduction targets of 45-50 per cent by 2030 and 75-80 per cent by 2035. Without a robust 
and internationally competitive standard, Australia will not reduce emissions from internal combustion 
engine vehicles or receive the supply of zero emissions vehicles required to meet targets, and which 
are essential to ensure the continued economic vitality of the nation.  
 
Victoria has consistently advocated for the introduction of strong national standards since the 
Commonwealth released a Regulatory Impact Statement on the issue in 2016. The importance of 
strong national standards also featured in Victoria’s 2021 Climate Change Strategy and Zero 
Emissions Vehicle Roadmap. This is a priority reform which needs to start as soon as practicable. 
Victoria supports the Commonwealth’s intention to legislate and implement an effective NVES 
scheme commencing in 2025. 
 
Victoria is already doing its part to encourage the transition to zero emissions vehicles. Victoria 
launched Australia’s first public zero emissions vehicle subsidy program in 2021, which helped 
accelerate local ZEV uptake before the program’s conclusion in 2023. Victoria has set targets to help 
guide the transition towards zero emissions transport, including a target for 50 per cent of new light 
vehicle sales to be zero emissions by 2030; committing to 100 per cent zero emissions vehicles in the 
government fleet by 2035 and transitioning to 100 per cent zero emissions new public bus purchases 
from 2025. These ambitious targets are backed up by significant investments to help drive the 
change.  Victoria is making significant investments in rolling out charging infrastructure across the 
state, upgrading lower emissions public transport options and is participating with the Commonwealth 
and other jurisdictions on strategic transport infrastructure projects such as the Hume Hydrogen 
Highway initiative.  
 
On the basis of the impact analysis provided, Victoria supports Option B – Fast but Flexible as a 
minimum. This option includes design features that are consistent with best practice.   
 
Policies to meet Australia’s 2030 emissions reduction target must be considered in the context of the 
action required to achieve the goal of net zero.  Victoria notes that more zero emissions vehicles must 
enter the fleet as soon as possible, noting that new internal combustion engine vehicles entering 
service now have the potential to stay on the road for decades to come. To ensure a timely enough 
transition of the vehicle fleet to support the achievement of net zero ambitions for transport and the 
economy more broadly, Victoria supports the Commonwealth’s proposed regular review of the NVES 
effectiveness. Victoria requests that the impact evaluation includes consultation with key stakeholders 
including State governments.   
 
While efficiency standards are a key measure for driving change in Australia’s vehicle fleet, most 
research and international experience suggests there will still be a need for other complementary 
policy measures to ensure we can achieve our targets and appropriately support industry and vehicle 
owners in the transition. The Commonwealth, in partnership with jurisdictions, should consider what 








